Boise ATV Trail Riders Regular Meeting Minutes April 19. 2016

A meeting of the Boise ATV Trail Riders General Membership was held at Idaho Pizza Company at 405 E. Fairview Ave., Meridian, Idaho, Tuesday, April 19 at 7:00 p.m. with Patrick Sherman, presiding and Liz Colton acting as Secretary.

Patrick Sherman called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM. He welcomed and introduced 7 new members and visitors.

Speaker: Polli Buzzini, Life Flight

- handed out membership applications
- \$45 for 1 year family membership
- never any out of pocket expenses if used with membership

General Business

Liz Colton, Secretary, went over the minutes from the March meeting that are now available on the website. Linda motioned to accept the minutes and Bill 2nd the motion. The motion passed.

Dennis Colton, Treasurer gave the Treasurer report. He presented the Treasurer's Report for the month of April 2016. In checking, we had \$3,918.39 on hand. Patrick made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Bob 2nd the motion. The motion passed.

Pauline Jones-Website-shared a thank you card from Sue Silkworth. Her husband, George, passed away in March and she thanked the Club for their friendship and assisting him on the rides that he enjoyed. Name tags will be used at each monthly meeting. Please grab business cards to hand out to people who might be interested in joining. Please pass out the cards, with your name and phone number, to new members. She shared updated Facebook information. She encouraged members to post 1-6 photos of their rides on Facebook. She reminded us to use common sense on the photos posted. If inappropriate, they will be deleted.

Unfinished Business

None

New Business

- ATV Rodeo will be May 20-22. There is a flier going around to sign up. Registration and payment information are on the website.
- Please let Patrick know if you want to attend a board meeting.
- If you are a new member and would like a mentor, please let Patrick know.
- There is a tire clinic sponsored by Canyon County tomorrow. Register today for a \$2 fee.
- If you have a UTV, you don't need an Oregon card. If you have an ATV, you still need one.
- Mountain Mafia-May 29-Let Patrick know if you want more details

Lightning Video

Jim Maxey-Ride Report-Jim went over past and future rides. Please check the website for all ride information. Take the ATV safety course if you haven't already done it. There have been 14 rides so far.

Reiterations

- Let cars and trucks know how many people are behind you when on rides
- remember to turn in miles and pictures for the contest
- get thumb drives back from Patrick

Adjourned at 8:20 PM Liz Colton, Secretary